

August 13, 2009

Dave Danner
Executive Secretary
Washington Utilities and
Transportation Commission
P.O. Box 47250
Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Re: TG-091262

Dear Mr. Danner,

As authorized by RCW 81.77.185, Rabanco Ltd, d.b.a. Lynnwood Disposal, Maltby Division is seeking approval from the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (WUTC) to retain 30% of the commodity value revenues for the period September 1, 2009 through August 31, 2010. Please note that the revenue from the Revenue Sharing program will be used to fund the following initiatives (which are outlined in detail in the attached plan signed by Allied Waste and Snohomish County representatives).

- Quarterly Updates and Coordination Meetings
- Promotion of Recycling Programs
- Increase of Households Subscribing to Collection Services
- Decrease Residuals and Contaminants
- Harmonization with Other Area Recycling Programs
- Targeted Commodities
- E-Waste, Problematic and Household Hazardous Waste
- Organics Collection
- Planning for Service Level Changes

If you have any questions please call me at (425) 646-2480.

Sincerely,

Rick Waldren

Asst. Area Controller

rwaldren@republicservices.com

Attachment: Allied Waste Services of Lynnwood Recycling and Commodity Revenue Sharing Plan for Snohomish County September 1, 2009 – August 31, 2010